

New City Primary School Newsletter

Head Teacher—Caroline Stone
Tunmarsh Lane
Plaistow
E13 9NE
Tel: 0208 472 2743
www.newcity.newham.sch.uk

Issue 29. 18.05.18



Congratulations!







Important dates

Summer Term 2018

Last day of term Friday 25th May

Back to school Monday June 4th

5th 6th 7th June-year 4 visit to Port Lympne

7th and 11th June-Reception trip to Plaistow Library

11th June-Spelling Bee Competition

22nd June-Sports Day

25th-27th June-Yr 5/6 Fair Play House

30th June-New City Fun Day

3rd and 5th July-Parents Evening

6th July-International Evening

6th and 10th July-Year 1 trip to Plaistow library

Please note all information regarding dates, policies and the curriculum can be found on our website at

www.newcity.newham.sch.uk

I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate Year 6 this week. They showed a very mature attitude towards their SATs examinations as well as resilience and determination to answer some difficult questions. Well done Year 6! Its all over now!

I would also like to let you know that I have been formally made the substantive head teacher of New City Primary School. I am so grateful for this opportunity and have enjoyed my acting role over the last 18 months. The school and it's community have grown in strength and I am so excited about leading New City on wards and upwards to greater things! I would also like to thank our governors for appointing me and for their support over this time.



Our school is strongly committed to improving literacy and knows the importance of reading for pleasure. There is good evidence to suggest that young people who read for pleasure daily perform better in reading tests. We want to encourage children to enjoy reading and to read a wide range of good quality literature.

I am delighted to inform you that the school has recently made a significant investment in our library with the introduction of a new online Reading Cloud. The new system allows pupils, staff and parents to view our school library catalogue online and pupils are encouraged to use this to help with research, to write reviews about books they have read, blog about what they are reading and their favourite authors and search for new books and other library resources

Please speak to our school Librarian Nikki Archer if you would like log in details and any further information.



Coffee Morning



Our next Coffee morning will be a Healthy eating taster session for school packed lunches. This is a great opportunity to discuss what healthy foods we can be providing our children with for their packed lunches.

This Coffee morning will be on Wednesday 23rd May at 9am in the Library. Please come and join us for a coffee and a chat.

Head Lice.



It is common in all schools that from time to time children will get head lice. You can treat children with over the counter remedies. We ask that children are not kept off school. Should you have any further questions and or seek advice then please come and speak to

Wendy.

Ramadam





We would like to wish all who celebrate Ramadam a joyful and happy time. We understand that as part of Ramamdam some of you may wish to fast. We ask that only children in Year 5 and Year 6 fast as we are aware that it is a very long day at school. We also ask that those children who are fasting in Years 5 and 6 are collected at lunch time and returned after lunch.

If you have any questions with regard to this then please come and see Mr Dutch to discuss this further.

Once again we wish you all the best and thank you once again for your continued support.

*

Star of the Week



RD-Ibrahim RMP-Aleks RS-Fariha

ID-Maryam 15-Hussain 15H-Adil

2F-Bobby 2J-Usman 2P-Riaz

3P-Musa 3L-Isra 3ZJ-Mahi

4B-Heliana 4S-Hayder 4W-Beatrix

5F-Chloe 5B-Heavenly 5K-Eliza

6A-All of 6A 6H-All of 6H 6P- All of 6P



Hot Weather

A reminder that as the weather gets hotter and it is sunnier, we ask that parents and carers ensure that their child is wearing protective sun cream and a hat to protect them from the sun.

Children will be reminded that water is accessible throughout the day from our water fountains. We ask that children do not bring in water bottles but use the fountains provided. Thank you for your continued support.







Week 3	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
Main Choice	Chicken and Spring Vegetable Pie	Pasta Bolognese Bake	Roast Chicken and Stuffing	Burger in a Brioche Bun	Fish Fingers
Vegetarian Choice	Tomato and Basil Pasta	Lemon and Lentil Curry	Roast Butternut and Red Onion Tart	Veggie Queesadilla	Quorn Hot Dog in a Roll
Carb and Vegetable Selection	Mashed Potatoes Fresh Cauliflower	Focaccia Broccoli and Mixed Vegetables	Roast Potatoes Organic Carrots	Baby Baked Potaotes Green Beans	Jacket Wedges Garden Peas Baked Beans
	Fruit Salad with Frozen Yoghurt	Tropical Fruit Crumble and Ice Cream	Summer Fruit Trifle	Banana Loaf	Ice Cream Sponge with Fruit